Braddock District Council
Minutes
September 21, 2022 Meeting

BDC President Bob Cosgriff called the meeting to order at 7 p.m.

Attendees: [I don’t have names but I counted 15 attendees, 5 Council officers, Supervisor and 2 of his staff]

Introduction of new BDC officers, welcome remarks, and introduction of Supervisor Walkinshaw.

Supervisor Walkinshaw offered information and updates on various events and issues:
*Open house day at Oak Hill.
*Continuing problems with American Disposal trash service and his office’s on-going discussions to improve the situation. On 9/22, Walkinshaw is meeting with the president of ADS. Exploring the possibility of different models for trash collection, including by the County.
*County plan titled SHAPE-the future of aging plan – adoption of plan by Board of Supervisors by 2023.
*Dredging of Lake Accotink project is on hold as a plan to dispose of the resulting sediment and mud is formulated; county residents do not want the lake to disappear but the 2008 method of disposal is no longer available.
*Braddock Road Improvement project is progressing with improvements planned for 17 intersections between Ravensworth and Guinea Roads (including adding turn lanes, removing lanes, shared use paths on both sides of road, etc.) In 2020, funding by the state of VA was granted so the project is now in VDOT’s hands to develop the design.

Questions from attendees:
-- When will DMV Customer Service Center be completed? There was a delay (only an Acting DMV Commissioner after last election) but construction should start soon and will probably be open within the year. There was an update in a recent “Braddock Beacon”.  There was a discussion of trouble intersections at Braddock and Rolling Road as well as Guinea and 236. 
-- Middleridge rep: What can be done to allow temporary Food Truck parking in residential areas? To be researched by Supervisor’s office.
-- What can be done about large trucks and trailers parked on the side of Guinea Rd. near Target? That is VDOT land so according to law, those vehicles can park there unless the nearby commercial property owners want to petition otherwise. County has no authority there but recommends that citizens can reach out to VDOT to complain.  There is one small stretch by Guinea and Zion that will be restricted parking due to safety concerns related to a stormwater ditch. Two No Parking signs should be going up soon.
-- VDOT doesn’t respond to citizen queries about the effects of new Erickson Living and DMV on Braddock Road traffic. Can Supervisor get some info about traffic projections? 
-- Has there been an increase in litter on the roads? Possibly blown from trash trucks or out of trash containers with no lids. Exacerbated by lack of pickups by ADS.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Lakepointe rep: Noted that the trash collection issue is magnified for townhome communities with less space than in single family home neighborhoods and there are fire lane issues.  Supervisor’s office will look into this.
-- Hidden Creek rep: Town house development resident asks about charging stations for cars in high-rise and townhouse communities.  Charge-up Fairfax has been created to work on this need and there are funds in the recent Infrastructure bill. Supervisor’s Environment staffers are working this but it’s in very early stages. Any new communities should have EV charging stations.  Congressman Connolly’s rep at the meeting stated she would send BDC information on how residents can calculate their environmental impact at home and how to “greenify your home”

Treasurer’s Report: Kevin reported on recent expenditures and noted there is $3191.99 currently in the account. He encouraged all attendees to be paying members of BDC.

Social Media and Communications: Sarah and Charlotte spoke about the creation of the new website and Facebook page, encouraging everyone to make use of these by asking questions and sharing info and photos on these sites. Also asked for anyone who is good at logo design for help with that.

Special Interest Briefing: Mike Perel did a presentation on the topic of Senior Home Sharing as part of the Aging in Place program.

BDC vision and plans for 2023:
*December: Best of Braddock/Taste of Braddock (all invited!).
*February: possible speaker about the need for liability insurance for our associations.
*April: Annual Legislative Report.
*June: Annual Meeting and BDC elections for 2023-24.
[Considering every-other-month meetings as opposed to quarterly –still to be decided]

Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.



